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Dear WCS Community, 
 
After some careful thought and consideration, I am writing to inform you that I have decided to 
retire from the district at the end of summer - effective August 30, 2024. 
 
My journey with WCS has been incredibly fulfilling and rewarding.  In my 20 years as 
superintendent, I have had the privilege of working alongside some of the most talented and 
dedicated people in public education anchored by incredibly supportive parents.  Together, we have 
been a stable force in the lives of thousands of students and families, achieved remarkable 
milestones, and overcame numerous challenges, and for that, I am grateful. 
 
As I reflect on my time here, I am filled with a deep sense of appreciation for the relationships I 
have formed. It has been an honor to serve as your superintendent, and I remain proud that my 
own children attended our schools and have grown up to be very successful adults.   
 
In the future, I plan to do some education consulting and teaching at the university level, but most 
importantly, spending time with my wife, Jeanne, and our family.  While I am excited about this 
new chapter in my life, I will certainly miss the camaraderie and collaboration that has defined our 
district.  I have no doubt that the culture of respect that we have built will continue, and I am 
confident that WCS will remain strong, especially since we have an extraordinary Board of 
Education!     
 
I want to express my heartfelt thanks to each and every one of you for your hard work, support, and 
dedication.  Thank you once again for everything. It has been an honor and a privilege to be part of 
Warren Consolidated Schools.   
 
My Best,  

 
 

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. 
Superintendent 

 


